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ASH WEDNESDAY Services, February 10th, 12 noon & 7:00 pm  

The Rectorôs Report for 2015 

Looking back, but more importantly, looking forward!  
 

On Sunday, October 4, 2015 I celebrated my 15th year as your Rector. A lot has happened in the life of 

our parish in that time period. We have experienced the up and down events of our common life together, es-

pecially after September 11, 2001 and the Church fire in 2002 and the subsequent rebuilding of the historic 

Chapel. We successfully had a Capital Campaign that resulted in many building restoration and improvement 

projects. Many parish members have come and gone in 15 years and many are still missed. We have enjoyed 

numerous parish events and programs and we have sponsored two people in the ordination process (The Rev. 

Bob Browning and Deacon Thomas Mark Liotta). Many Baptisms, Confirmations, Weddings, and Funerals 

fill the pages of our Parish Register. The life of a parish is an endless round of seasonal cycles and weekly 

liturgical and sacramental offerings. This past year saw 7 burials, 10 baptisms, 4 confirmations, 3 receptions, 

4 weddings and the joining of 36 new members to our parish. As I look back over the past 15 years I can re-

member the struggles as well as the blessings and the mystery of it all. Looking back is part of the human pro-

cess of assessing where we have come from in order to think about where we are going. 

 This past year we accomplished more in the Buildings and Grounds category than any other 

aspect of our parish life. The report from the Buildings and Grounds committee is impressive. Most notably, 

we did some much needed repairs to our Bell Tower that came with a price tag of 68,000 dollars. The project 

included a new copper roof and gutters on the Bell Tower, a rebuild of the bell supports and landings in the 

tower, the repair and repaint of the four louvers and replacements of slates on the main roof and Chapel roof. 

We now can enjoy the ability to ring the bell once again and stop the water damage to tower and interior of 

the Church. Unfortunately, some additional work needs to be done on the tower in terms of pointing and seal-

ing for which the vestry will need to get bids. This year also saw many other building projects done in part by 

parish volunteers, which included painting, Lower Sacristy renovation, repairs and many other projects. 

Please read the Buildings and Grounds report to get a full picture of all that was accomplished. We are 

blessed and challenged at the same time with old historic buildings (the Church 1853 and the rectory 1840ôs) 

that need continual work and repairs to keep functional and inviting. Everyoneôs help and support is always 

needed.     

 This year I was also blessed to be chosen by our diocese to be an Alternate Deputy to General 

Convention in Salt Lake City. I was a little apprehensive in attending but found it to be a very positive and 

affirming experience for me of our Episcopal Church as a whole. I wish everyone could have the chance to go 

and see that we are an inclusive, life giving expression of the best of Christian tradition and the ongoing work 

and transformation of the Holy Spirit in our day. One of the highlights for me was the daily worship, especial-
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ly the Integrity Eucharist at which Bishop Mary Glasspool preached. Little did I know in July that she 

would be coming to our diocese to be the new Assisting Bishop this spring. As you all know by now, Bish-

op Mary will be here with us on April 10, 2016, for her first official Episcopal Visitation in the diocese of 

New York. For those of you new to our parish, Bishop Maryôs and Meg Stroblôs dad, The Rev. Douglas 

Glasspool, was rector here from 1954-1989. Our diocese is extremely blessed to have Bishop Mary joining 

our two present bishops to form what I think will be a very good Episcopal team of very talented and capa-

ble people.  Please mark that date on your calendars and be sure to be in Church that day. For on that day 

we will be at the center of the life and communion of our diocese.  

 Recently, our Bishop Andy Dietsche, told a group of gathered clergy from the Mid-Hudson 

that we have to always be in a process of asking ñwhy are we here as Churchò and ñwhere do we want to 

be in the future? (my paraphrase)ò  If these were easy questions I think the Church would be full and much 

that we worry about in the Episcopal Church would fade away. But these are not easy questions. They re-

quire hard work and common commitment from every member of a congregation to answer. In simple 

terms the purpose of the Church is: to worship God (Luke 4:8, John 4:23, Rev. 4:10), study his Word (2 

Tim. 2:15, 1 Cor. 4:6), pray (Acts 2:42), love one another (John 13:35, Phil. 1:1-4), help each other (Gal. 

6:2), partake of Baptism and the Eucharist (Luke 22:19-20), administer the other sacraments  and to learn 

how to live as godly people (Titus 2:11-12), and to be equipped to evangelize the world around us (Eph. 

4:12,Matt. 28:18-20). Simple, but not easy. We all need to find our place in this definition of the Body of 

Christ here at Saint James. We each have multiple parts to play. The Holy Spirit has given us gifts in our 

Baptism to be church and to build up Godôs Kingdom. It requires are active participation. In order to ask 

ñwhere do we want to be as a parish in the future?ò we first need to establish how we are living out our 

Church life, right here and now. Yes, we have many people in our congregation doing many things and it is 

a blessing. Yet, it really is not enough. We need to do more in terms of serving one another and our com-

munity. We need help in working with our youth. We need help in ministering to the poor and needy (Food 

pantry, Community Dinner, Episco-build/Habitat for Humanity, Newburgh). We need help in parish events 

and fundraisers. Everyone needs a parish job, maybe even two or three. Christianity is a faith that requires 

action. 2016 needs to be a year that we renew our commitment to doing the work that needs to be done in 

building up the Church and the Kingdom of God. This work is always a blessing, even when it is hard or 

stressful. Jesus wants us to be people that bear much fruit and bless one another in the process. Looking 

forward is really the only direction we can look in terms of living out our Baptismal promises to God.  We 

are never too old or too young to be fully engaged in our Christian life. I would like to challenge everyone 

to be more active in our parish. We have so much potential and so many unused gifts from the Holy Spirit 

that are languishing, just waiting to be used. My affection for all of you causes me sadness in that you do 

not see fully your giftedness to the Church and the world. Together as the Body of Christ we can do great 

things for our Church and community.   

      Respectfully Submitted,  

      The Rev. M. Carl Lunden, Rector 
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If you need to talk with Father Carl he is available 

either at the Parish Office 294-6225 or the Rectory 615-1330 

Please feel free to call him any day in the week for any pastoral reason.  

Father Carl is in the Parish Office: 

Tuesday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
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February Greeters Schedule 2016: 
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THE NEW FLOWER CHART FOR 2016 IS UP!  
 

The members of Saint Jamesô are invited to donate 

the Sunday Altar flowers.  By signing up for a Sun-

day, you agree to purchase flowers for the Altar by 

contacting a florist of your choice.  Father Carl will 

phone or email you to remind you and ask who the 

flowers are in memory of and dedicated to for the 

Sunday Bulletin. If you wish to have the flowers af-

ter Sunday worship, you must also let Fr. Carl know 

that or they are given away by the Altar Guild. 

Please print your name and phone number clearly on the Flower Chart. 

Thanks to all who donated in 2015! 

10:30 a.m. 
February 7 - Jeanne Howell 
February 14 - Kate Lyon 
February 21 - Kathy Martin Brown  
February 28 - LaWahna Search 
March 6 - Pat Spencer 

 

- Jackie Kessler 

 9:00 a.m. 
 
February 7 - Malcolm Diaz  
February 14 - Bryan Giudice 
February 21 - Jackie Kessler 
February 28 - Fr. Carl 
March 6 - Diane Rainey 
  
 
 

The greeters look forward to welcoming you to services on Sunday.   
This February you will be welcomed by the following greeters: 

Weekly Bible Study 

Tuesdays at 8pm 

In the Chapel 

 

On February 9th  

 we will start reading  

the Psalms  

 

All are Welcome! 



A Way of Life 
Welcome to 2016, are we ready for it?  Whether we are or not, 

itôs here.  Have you thought about any changes youôd like to 

make in the New Year??  We all know that most resolutions 

donôt pan out, but donôt let that discourage you, thereôs some-

thing better than that anyway! 

Resolutions come and go, (mostly go!)  Itôs difficult to make 

sustainable change, but it can be done, and fortunately, we 

donôt have to do it on our own. 

Let me back up a bit and share a brief story with you.  Just be-

fore Christmas I was at the YMCA, stretching on a mat, when 

another gym member looked at me and said, ñIt doesnôt get 

any easierò.  I smiled back and said, ñYouôre right, but we still 

need to do it.ò  Her response was, ñIt just has to become a way 

of life.ò 

I gave that comment some serious thought and realized that 

anything we set out to do to change ourselves for the better has 

to reach far beyond a New Yearôs resolution, or a note in our 

daily planners, or anything else that we decide to make a priority. (Since we all know 

that priorities can change like the wind.)  Yes, for us to really make a serious, noticeable 

change that can withstand the test of time, we need to make whatever it is a way of life.  

Exercise???  Has to be part of our lives.  Dieting and eating healthy?? Absolutely must 

be a way of life.  Changing our attitude toward others??  Canôt make it a priority for a 

month or two and then go to something else, nope, just wonôt work that way.  Changes 

that require a break in old habits and thinking simply must become part of us in a new 

way to live. 

So going back to the beginning, how can we do this and who can help?   Well, there are 

professional coaches and trainers that can help us get on track, but the true meaningful 

change must come from within.  Transforming our lives can only come from One 

Source, and that source is Jesus.  Jesus can give us the strength and power we need to 

make lasting change in our lives, and it does not have to be on January 1st.  No, our Lord 

is there for us every hour and every day of the year.   He is watching us and listening 

closely to what weôre thinking and asking of Him. 

Jesus can change our lives from within, which immediately begins to show on the out-

side.  Lasting change comes through the Lord.  Having Jesus in our lives is a way of life 

and He is the Way to life! There is no shortcut to making lasting changes in our lives, but 

there is a direct path.  Set aside the easy routes and quick steps and go directly to the One 

who can change our lives forever. Lasting change starts with the Lord, ask Jesus today to 

step into your life and help you make the changes youôve wanted to make for a long 

time.  Itôs a way of life and the only Way of life! 

        Have a very blessed New Year, 

        Dom Perfetti 

St. Jamesô Episcopal Church, Goshen, N.Y., established 1803  

St. Jamesô Church    THE TOWER CHIMES        February 2016  



St. Jamesô Church    THE TOWER CHIMES     February 2016  

Birthdays February:   Anniversaries January: 

The Newsletter Deadline is the  

15th of February. Please send articles to  

stjamesgoshen@frontier.com  
 

If  you would like your Birthday or Wedding An-

niversary added to the Newsletter email them to 

Jessica Sutton at: 

 novwed@frontiernet.net 

 

February Nursery Schedule 10:30 a.m. 
 

Proverbs 22:6  "Train up a child in the way he should  

go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." 

 

February   7   Kim Pelfrey 

  14 Kathy Martin-Brown 

  21 Karen Fogerty 

  28 Karen Golding 
   

ADDITIONAL VOLUNTEER HELP IS 

NEEDED IN THE NURSERY.  

CONTACT:  LaWahna Search 294-3035 
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Join members of the Parish in attending the 

Blessed Absalom Jones  

Celebration at  

 
The Cathedral of St. John the Divine 

114th St. and Amsterdam Avenue, Manhattan 

 

Saturday, February 13, 2016 

Eucharist at 10:30 AM 

 

Celebrant: 

The Rt. Rev. Andrew M.L. Dietsche 

 

Sermon: 

The Rev. Canon Stephanie Spellers 

 

Reception and Entertainment will follow 

Katie Lyon 2 /1 

Devon Wuagneux 2 /1 

Nathan Search 2 /3 

Carol Squittieri 2 /4 

Donna Carbone 2 /8 

Richard Frazier 2 8/ 

Christopher De Angelis 2 /9 

Tanya Hamilton 2 /10 

Jill Splieth 2 /13 

Beth  Somlai 2 /14 

Sara  Tippin 2 /20 

Christopher Quintero 2 2/4 

Leah Golding 2 /26 

Lillian Quintero 2 /26 

Norm Terracino 2 /26 

Revathi Chellappa 2 /27 

Seetha Chellappa 2 /28 

Paul & Malini Chellappa 2 /15 
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CONFIRMATION AND BISHOPôS VISITATION 

SUNDAY, APRIL 10th at 10:30 a.m. (one service only) 
 

The Bishop's visitation is an important event in the life of both the congregation and the 

diocese. The norm for every visit is for the Bishop to celebrate the Eucharist, preach, and 

preside at confirmation. The sacraments of initiation - baptism and confirmation - are cus-

tomary at the time of visitation, but not necessary. Parishioners can also be presented for 

reception into the Episcopal Church and to reaffirm their faith. The bishop will also meet 

with the vestry, and review the books in which the parish records of baptisms, marriages, 

confirmations and burials are recorded. It is also very much the preference of the bishops to 

officiate only at the principal service at the time of the visitation. 

 

Confirmation 
In the sacramental rite of Confirmation, baptized persons are "confirmed" in the Christian 

faith with the laying on of hands by the bishop.  

 

Reception 
Those who have been confirmed in other denominations by a bishop in the historic succes-

sion (Roman Catholic, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, or Eastern Orthodox) 

may be received into the Episcopal Church by the bishop. Many people choose to be Re-

ceived as a way of  affirming their baptisms; of acceding a stronger affinity with the spirit-

uality, ethos, practice, and sensibility of the Episcopal Church; and of ritually acknowledg-

ing a deeper, more mature faith commitment.  

 

Adults wishing to be Confirmed or Revived should speak with Father 

Carl+   A class for newcomer and adult wishing to be Confirmed or         

Received will be: Sunday, March 6th at 12noon. 
 

Our new Assisting Bishop Mary Glasspool will be here 

for the Visitation.  
 

In his address to the 2015 Annual Diocesan Convention at the  

Cathedral of St. John the Divine in Manhattan, the Bishop of New 

York, the Rt. Rev. Andrew M.L. Dietsche, announced that the Rt. 

Rev. Mary Douglas Glasspool, who currently serves as Suffragan 

Bishop in the Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles, will join the    

Diocese of New York as Assistant Bishop commencing on       

April 1, 2016.   
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 ASH WEDNESDAY (Lent Begins) Feb. 10th  
Ash Wednesday Services of Holy Eucharist & the Imposition of 

Ashes are held in the church at 12 noon  and 7:00 p.m. 
 

The Origins of Ash Wednesday 
Ash Wednesday's origins are tied to its history and the time of year during which it occurs. It follows 

the season of Epiphany, which culminates with Shrove Tuesday, which is also known as Mardi Gras 

(Fat Tuesday). The solemn proceedings that occur on Ash Wednesday bring the focus back to the sacri-

fice of Christ and the mission of the Church. The observance most likely comes from the biblical Day 

of Atonement. In Leviticus 16, the Lord establishes an annual day of repentance for the Israelites as a 

lasting ordinance for all their generations. Since the blood of Jesus represents atonement, the heart of 

Ash Wednesday is a humbling of oneself through fasting and prayer. On this day, Christians come be-

fore a priest to receive the sign of the cross, marked in ashes on their foreheads. Over the next month, 

they are encouraged to fast, pray, and seek repentance for their sins. Reflection upon one's life during 

the previous year receives extra attention, and a greater commitment to God and the Church is offered 

throughout Lent.   

 
 

Save the Date! 
 

                                

St. James  
Rummage Sale 
                                   
Saturday, March 12 th, 
2016   10am ï2pm 
 

Itôs time to thin-out those closets!  Please donate your gently used items; help sort,   
organize and sell - or prepare a dessert for sale.  Your Help is needed!  Please sign up 
at the Bulletin Board if you can offer some time or culinary talents!  For more           
information or assistance, please contact:  
 

 Ray Bally:    845/294 -5322 
 Claire Leonard:   leonardc@wpunj.edu 
 Paul G. Wasmund:  pwasmund@hvc.rr.com 
  
 Gently Used Clothing & Accessories for Men, Women & Children, Household Goods, Lunch 
available.  
                              Please:  no undergarments, bed clothes or socks (unless brand new) or items with rips, tears or stains. 

                                           All items must be received by Wednesday, March 9 th  
 

                                                     We Thank you! 
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This month you will receive a 

letter asking fordonations to help de-
fray some of the costs of thisevent. 
This is our only major parish fundraiser  

for 2016, (the Christmas Fair is for Outreach) and we do hope that if you 
are able, you willdonate whatever amount fits your budget.  Also enclosed 
will be an advertising contract toplace an ad in the Garden Tour Journal. 
If you or anyone you know would be interestedin placing an ad, please 
let Jessica Sutton (phone: 917-273-7866; email:jesutt17@yahoo.com) or 
Rita Frey (phone: 469-5273; email: threefreys@optonline.net) 

       th  
  M

      
       
        

 
Our next meeting will be on Sunday, 

February 21st atthe Church after 

the 10:30 a.m. service. We would like

you to attend! 
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Help Needed for Garden Tour 2016: 

1.  Journal Editor 

2.  Ad Coordinator  

Please See Jessica or Rita to help! 
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Goshen Ecumenical Pantry Inc. Distribution Dates February, 13 & 25  

T he next Saturday distribution date at the Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry will be held  February, 13 

(the 2nd Saturday of each month) from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the First Presbyterian Church Fellowship 

Hall at 33 Park Place, Goshen. Please arrive by 9:00 a.m. Call John  Strobl if you have any questions at 294-

9004. 

  The Goshen Food Pantryôs Thursday night distribution  will be held on February, 25 ( the last Thurs-

day of each month) from 6:30 to 7:15pm.  Help is needed; all groups (Adults, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, and 

Youth Groups, Football Teams etc.) are welcome to give us a hand. Please arrive at the pantry around 

6:00pm. 

Goshen Ecumenical Pantry Inc. Bagging & unloading of food dates  

 Bagging is done at the Goshen Food Pantry, every Tuesday morning at 9:30a.m.  Call Mary Sumter 

at 469-2434 for info. Unloading of Food purchased from the Food Bank in Cornwall is done on the Wednes-

day after the second Saturday of the month at 5:00pm at the Pantry @ 33 Park Place, Goshen. The next date 

for Food unloading is February, 17 at 5:00pm.  Be part of this excellent opportunity for community service.  

Unloading takes about 1 Hour. 

        Foods to donate to the food pantry are  

Peanut Butter, Spaghetti Sauce, Jam/Jelly, Tuna Fish, Canned Meals, Macaroni & Cheese, Deter-

gents, Hand Soap, Toilet Paper, Pancake Mix & Syrup, Rice, Canned Vegetables & Fruits, Soup, Canned 

Beans (all types), Pasta, Cake & Brownie Mix, Instant Potatoes, Coffee/Tea/Cocoa, Oatmeal, Puddings, 

Toothpaste, Toothbrushes, etc.   

   SCOUTING FOR FOOD  

 Goshen residents please have your food donation bag out in front of your house by 9:30am on 

Saturday March, 12 for The Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry.  Goshen youth will collect the bags  and de-

liver and stock them at the Pantry. 

 

 Visit us on Facebook for more info.www.facebook.com/goshenfoodpantry 
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Scouting for Food Collection, March 12 

http://www.facebook.com/goshenfoodpantry


Lent Madness 2016 Begins February, 11 
The Saintly Smack Down! 

 
Grit, determination, perseverance. These are the traits, along with 

the obvious one ð holiness ð that will be needed to win the 

2016 Lent Madness Golden Halo. Based loosely on the NCAA 

basketball tournament, Lent Madness pits 32 saints against one 

another in a single-elimination bracket. It is also a wildly popular 

online devotional designed to help people learn about saints. 

Lent Madness began in 2010 as the brainchild of the Rev. Tim 

Schenck, an Episcopal priest and rector of St. Johnôs Church in 

Hingham, Massachusetts. In seeking a fun, engaging way for peo-

ple to learn about the men and women who make up the churchôs 

calendar of saints, Schenck came up with this unique Lenten de-

votion. Combining his love of sports with his passion for the lives of the saints, Lent 

Madness was born on his blog ñClergy Family Confidential.ò 

Starting in 2012, Schenck partnered with Forward Movement (the same folks that 

publish Forward Day by Day) executive director the Rev. Scott Gunn, and Lent 

Madness went viral, reaching over 50,000 people and getting mentioned in every-

thing from the Washington Post to  USA Today, to Sports Illustrated (seriously). 

Hereôs how it works: on the weekdays of Lent information is posted at 

www.lentmadness.org about two different saints. Each pairing remains open for 24 

hours as participants read about and then vote to determine which saint moves on to 

the next round. Sixteen saints make it to the Round of the Saintly Sixteen; eight ad-

vance to the Round of the Elate Eight; four make it to the Faithful Four; two to the 

Championship; and the winner is awarded the coveted Golden Halo. 

The first round consists of basic biographical information about each of the 32 

saints. Things get a bit more interesting in the subsequent rounds as we offer quotes 

and quirks, explore legends, and even move into the area of saintly kitsch. Itôs fun, 

itôs informative, itôs the saintly smack down! 

This year Lent Madness features an intriguing slate of saints ancient and modern, 

Biblical and ecclesiastical. The full bracket is online at the Lent Madness website. 

www.lentmadness.org 

This all kicks off on ñAsh Thursday,ò February, 11. To participate, see John Strobl, 

he will keep score of the brackets.  Cost for a bracket sheet & booklet is $10.00 

each. Like that other March tournament, there will be drama and intrigue, upsets and 

thrashings, last-minute victories and Cinderellas. 

         Continued... 

http://www.stjohns-hingham.org/
http://frtim.wordpress.com/
mailto:http://www.forwardmovement.org/
http://www.lentmadness.org/
mailto:http://www.lentmadness.org/bracket/
http://www.lentmadness.org/

